



Student Council Meeting Protocol 2025-09-24

Attendance:	Anahita Chavan	Head of the Student Council
	Annie Predel	Second Head of the Student Council
	Joel Lidén	Student Council Secretary
	Hampus Edén	Student Representative, The Institutional Board, CS
	Archisman Bhowmik	Class Rep. C1
	David Wadström	Class Rep. C1
	Fahed Al-Yassiri	Class Rep. D1
	Max Langreiter	Class Rep. D1
	Maja Blomgren	Class Rep. C2
	Tim Johansson	Class Rep. C2
	Christofer Gärtner	Class Rep. D2
	Filip Af Klinteberg	Class Rep. D3
	Lovisa Diding	Class Rep. D3
	Wenao Li	Class Rep. VR/AR1
	Jesper Lundqvist	
	Abbe Nilsson	
	Joel Dahl	
	Marta Boye	
	Hugo Persson	

§1	HDMO	Head of the Student Council Anahita Chavan declared the meeting opened at 12:16.
§2	Time and Place	Time and place was approved.
§3	Approval of Agenda	The meeting decided to approve the agenda
§4	Approval of Last Meeting Protocol	The meeting decided to to approve the protocol from 2025-09-17 . With name corrections. to to approve the protocol from 2025-09-10 . With minor changes and name corrections.
§5	Information from external Representatives	Meeting with the Program Board: 365 000 kr were distributed as followed for development and quality improvement: • Interaction Design, <i>MAMF60</i>: Receive 115 000 kr to change the course structure based on the feedback from the CEQ surveys. • Functional Programming, <i>EDAN40</i>: Receives 100 000 kr to improve the labs and to more closely align the content to Basics of Functional Programming, <i>EDAF95</i>. Additionally, the lectures will be looked over and the labs on moodle di-



gitized.

- Computer Organization, *EITF70*: Receive 96 000 kr to make the labs more practical and to more closely align the content with the previous course, Design of Digital Circuits *EITF65*.
- Remaining 50 000 kr will go towards funding repeat sessions for students who did not pass the exams in the second programming course, *EDAA01*.

Meeting with CS: Simply put, new people are getting hired.

§6	Finished Courses	As course representative, it is possible to contact the course coordinators yourself to ask to hold a CEQ meeting. If you are a representative, you should receive many emails regarding CEQ meetings.
§7	Ongoing Courses	• C1: Nothing special of note. • D1: Nothing special of note. • C2: Communications systems, <i>EITA55</i>: No scheduled time slots were added in timeedit for the mandatory presentation. The times can only be found via Canvas, which violates the student right list. (3.5) The issue will be followed up on. In general, due to three parallel group projects this study period, it can be difficult to manage the time. • D2: Object-oriented Modelling and Design, <i>EDAF60</i>: The issue mentioned past weeks has been changed. The mandatory times are now no longer mandatory. It should be marked as lecture instead of a mandatory part of the course. Design of Digital Circuits, <i>EITF65</i>: The lectures are behind the content of the labs. Additionally, the specific tool 'icestudio' is not covered in any lectures. Hopefully these issues can be fixed in future iterations of the course. • C3: Nothing special of note. • D3: Concurrent Programming, <i>EDAP10</i>: Filip had a half time meeting with Patrik. It went smoothly as no issues need to be



discussed.

- VR/AR:

Everything is going well. Not every lab is mandatory and the extra flexibility and possibility to ask for help is appreciated.

- Other courses:

Nothing to add.

- | | |
|--|--|
| §8 Dismissal of | Hampus Edém is dismissed as Student Representative for CS. |
| §9 Volunteers
Nominations and
other Electoral
matters | <p>The meeting decided</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">to elect Jesper Lundqvist as Student Representative, The Institutional Board, CS mandate 2025-07-01 til 2026-06-30.to elect Archisman Bhowmik as Student Representative, The Institutional Board, CS mandate 2025-07-01 til 2026-06-30.to elect Lisa Norrestam as Volunteer within the Student Council mandate 2025-07-01 til 2026-06-30 for sewing 20 medals.to elect Louise Öhman as Volunteer within the Student Council mandate 2025-07-01 til 2026-06-30 for sewing 20 medals. |
| §10 Björn's Proposal | <p>Björn has two proposals regarding the basic programming course. - Move the git lab and move the latex lab (DoD) both to the next study period. They become more relevant as the snake project starts then. Additionally, D and C start taking Cognition more closely to that date.</p> <p>In order to report in to CSN, the student council found it imperative to keep the option to hand in the lab earlier. As early as you currently can do it. Otherwise, SRD widely supported the proposal and found it important to move the content to parts where it was more relevant.</p> |
| §11 Other Matters | <p>Anything C1 and D1 reps can do to help on this early on?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Ask for half time meetings from the course responsible for courses which you feel need it.• Present yourself to the class, for them to know who you are and how to contact you.• Optionally, create a channel for C and D to have a channel for communication.• Importantly, most work happens at the end of the reading period. <p>Anahita Chavan has suggested the proposal to continue doing</p> |



study nights even after the introductory period if people are up to it. Helping out would reward you with half the points needed to become a volunteer.

§12 HDMC

Head of the Student Council Anahita Chavan declared the meeting closed at 12:50.

Recording Secretary

Adjustments

Joel Lidén
Student Council Secretary

Anahita Chavan
Head of the Student Council